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New Council appointed 
Sankha Randenikumara was appointed the Spice Route Chair in 2019, but there were some practical 
difficulties in appointing the rest of our council. Finally, with the appointment of office bearers in all the 
countries in the region, a new council was selected in the month of March. 
 

 Regional Secretary: Zainab Anjarwala (Pakistan) 
 

 FM 360 Regional Coordinator: Jyotika Gupta (India) 
 

 Editor/Image Coordinator: Rupak Bhandarai (Nepal) 
 

 ASPIRE Regional Representative: Kinley Bhuti (Bhutan) 
 

 
 
Zainab       Jyotika   Rupak   Kinley 
 
New office bearers appointed for the Spice Route Pakistan 
The Spice Route Pakistan appointed their new office bearers in January. The Chair Elect Zainab 
Anjarwala was confirmed as the new Chair. Dur-e Nishat and Noor e Sahar have been appointed as 
National Secretary and FM360 National Coordinator respectively. 
 
Creating an online data base of the Spice Route members 
The Spice Route adopted a common google membership form which will be used by all countries in 
the region, creating an online data base of the Spice Route members. It has been decided to enter all 
the existing information to the same data base which would be extremely useful in future activities. 
 
MRCGP [INT] South Asia Scholarships for WONCA Abu Dhabi 
The Spice Route has advertised the above scholarships enabling the young South Asian family 
doctors to attend the WONCA World Conference 2020 in Abu Dhabi. Applicants should possess an 
approved abstract submitted for the above conference. They can send their CVs along with a 
motivational letter to the Spice Route National Chair of the country. Deadline is 15 May 2020. 
 
Sankha Randenikumara 
The Spice Route Chair 
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